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Louisiana Cancer Research Center 

Board of Directors Meeting 

June 29
th

, 2017, 3pm 

The meeting of the Board of Directors  

was held via conference call 

 

 

The following members of the Board of Directors were present (via telephone): 

  

Dr. Lee Hamm, Senior Vice President and Dean, TUHSC, Chairman  

Dr. Larry Hollier, Chancellor, LSUHSC, Vice-Chairman  

Ms. Barbara Goodson, Deputy Commissioner of Administration, Secretary/Treasurer  

Ms. Carroll Suggs  
Ms. Pamela Ryan (present at the LCRC) 

Dr. Steve Nelson, Dean, LSUHSC School of Medicine  

Dr. Gene D’Amour, Special Assistant to the President, Xavier University  

Dr. William McDade, Executive Vice President & Chief Academic Officer, Ochsner Health System 

Mr. Terrance Ginn, Deputy Commissioner for Finance & Admin, BOR 

 

The following members of the Board of Directors were not present: 

  

Dr. Oliver Sartor, Medical Director, TUHSC 

Mr. Walter Leger, Jr, Senior Partner, Leger & Shaw Attorneys and Counselors 

 

Also present via telephone were:  

 

 Mr. Sven Davisson, Chief Administrative Officer, LCRC (present at the LCRC) 

 Ms. Deborah Reeder, Chief Financial Officer (present at the LCRC)  

Dr. Augusto Ochoa, Director, LSUHSC Cancer Center 

 Ms. Stephanie Wiebke, Business Manager, Xavier University 

Mr. Richard Granen, Business Manager, LSUHSC 

Ms. Tonia Moore, Director, TFL (present at the LCRC) 

Dr. Edward Trapido, Chair, TFL Steering Committee  

Mr. Daniel Cocran, Chief Financial Officer, LPHI 

Ms. Irina Hampton, Legislative Auditors Office  

Mr. Stephen Wright, Government Affairs, Tulane University 

 

Dr. Hamm called the meeting to order.  The roll was called and there was a quorum.  

 

Dr. Hamm requested approval of the minutes from the May 25, 2017 Board meeting.   

 

A motion was made by Ms. Ryan and seconded by Ms. Suggs. 

RESOLVED, with all in favor, to approve the May 25, 2017 Board minutes. 

 

Dr. Hamm called for the Chief Administrative Officer’s Report.  

 

Mr. Davisson reported that as a part of the budget process LCRC Admin has been looking closely at all contracts in 

place.  This includes the contracts for EHS, IT, security and janitorial services.  The EHS contract with Woodard 

and Curran will have to be rebid in a few months. LCRC Admin has been working with Woodard and Curran to cut 

costs and has been able to cut costs by 22%.  LCRC has also been working with LSU to reduce the contract costs for 

IT services.  The IT contract was reduced by 20%.  Unfortunately, the reduction in the cost of both contract resulted 

in reduction in time allocated to LCRC.  However, no significant decrease in services is expected.  Mr. Davisson 

also noted there are discussions taking place to explore trading vivarium use with IT services or other services.  

The cost for the extension of the EHS contract is over $50K. Therefore, Mr. Davisson requested Board approval to 

extend the contract for the limit of the permissible term which is 120 days.  This would allow for time to redefine the 

scope of work.   



A motion was made by Ms. Ryan and seconded by Dr. 0' Amour.
RESOLVED, with all in favor, to approve the extension of the Woodard and Curran contract.

Mr. Davisson added LCRC has also been working on lease agreements for the vivarium and clinical office space.

Dr. Hamm called for the Finance Committee Report.

Mr. Davisson reported the budget materials were discussed at the June Finance Committee Meeting. The proposed
budget allocation for FY 18 reflects the LCRC's final appropriation which is a 28% reduction. LCRC made a
commitment to make sure the Research component stays above the $1 M mark. The budget allocation presented
reflects a 15% reduction to the research budget and the rest will be absorbed by Administration, Facilities and
Shared Services. Also, this assumes the MRA will be funded from reserves. Ms. Reeder stated the budgets will be
prepared for the Finance Committee's review in July. Mr. Davisson is asking for approval of the allocation for
presenting the detailed budgets at the July Finance Committee Meeting. Ms. Reeder added this will not include any
new activity - income or expenses. Adding new activity may require some use of reserve funds. Ms. Goodson
reported Dr. Rebekah Gee, Secretary of the Louisiana Department of Health, is expected to attend the August Board
Meeting. She added Dr. Gee wants to help enhance funding for cancer research at LCRC.

A motion was made by Ms. Ryan and seconded by Dr. Nelson.
RESOLVED, with all in favor, to approve the budget allocation as presented.

Dr. Hamm asked for any new business. There was none.

Dr. Hamm asked for any old business. There was none.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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Louisiana Cancer Research Center 

Board of Directors Meeting 

February 23
rd

, 2017, 2pm 

The meeting of the Board of Directors was held at 

Louisiana Cancer Research Center 

1700 Tulane Avenue 

10
th

 Floor Conference Room 

 

 

The following members of the Board of Directors were present: 

  

Dr. Lee Hamm, Senior Vice President and Dean, TUHSC, Chairman  

Dr. Larry Hollier, Chancellor, LSUHSC, Vice-Chairman 

Dr. Steve Nelson, Dean, LSUHSC School of Medicine  

Dr. Oliver Sartor, Medical Director, TUHSC 

Ms. Carroll Suggs  
Dr. Gene D’Amour, Special Assistant to the President, Xavier University  

Ms. Pamela Ryan  

Mr. Walter Leger, Jr, Senior Partner, Leger & Shaw Attorneys and Counselors 

Dr. William McDade, Executive Vice President & Chief Academic Officer, Ochsner Health System 

 

The following members of the Board of Directors were not present: 

  

Ms. Barbara Goodson, Deputy Commissioner of Administration, Secretary/Treasurer  

Mr. Terrence Ginn, Deputy Commissioner for Finance & Admin, BOR 

 

Also present were:  

 

 Mr. Sven Davisson, Chief Administrative Officer, Louisiana Cancer Research Center  

Ms. Deborah Reeder, Chief Financial Officer, Louisiana Cancer Research Center 

Mr. Paige Sensenbrenner, LCRC Legal Counsel 

Dr. Augusto Ochoa, Director, LSUHSC Cancer Center 

Dr. Prescott Deininger, Director, Tulane Cancer Center 

Dr. Thomas Wiese, Associate Professor, Xavier University (via telephone) 

 Ms. Stephanie Wiebke, Business Manager, Xavier University 

Mr. Richard Granen, Business Manager, LSUHSC 

Dr. Edward Trapido, Chair, TFL Steering Committee  

Mr. Joe Kimbrell,   Chief Executive Officer, LPHI 

Mr. Daniel Cochran, Chief Financial Officer, LPHI 

Ms. Tonia Moore, Director, TFL 

 

Dr. Hamm called the meeting to order.  The roll was called and there was a quorum.  

 

Ms. Suggs nominated Dr. William McDade to serve as a member of the LCRC Board of Directors, as 

Ochsner’s representative.   

RESOLVED, with all in favor, Dr. William McDade was elected to the LCRC Board of Directors. 

 

Dr. Hamm requested approval of the minutes from the December 13, 2016 Board meeting.   

 

A motion was made by Ms. Suggs and seconded by Ms. Ryan. 

RESOLVED, with all in favor, to approve the December 13, 2016 Board minutes. 

 

Dr. Hamm called for the Finance Update. 

 

Mr. Davisson reminded the Board that in FY16 the tax revenue collections decreased by 15% when the projection 

was to only decrease 3-5%.  From the FY16 actual collections came the midyear projections for FY17.  The 
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Revenue Estimating Conference (REC) is projecting tax revenue collections to decrease by 22% from that estimated 

previously for FY17.  For FY18, the REC is projecting a 23% decline from the initial FY17 budget. In addition there 

is a bill in the legislature that has the potential to take 3% from statutory dedications to service the state bond debt.  

For the current fiscal year, the reduction in projections would be a decrease of $3.7M for both programs ($2.2M for 

the research programs and $1.5M for Cessation).  Mr. Davisson stated there has been suspicion there may be an 

error with the calculation of the LCRC tax.  He added Ms. Reeder and himself have been working with Ms. 

Goodson and hope to meet with Department of Revenue soon, for further clarification.  Mr. Davisson said he will 

also meet with Government Affairs representatives from all of the partners.  Ms. Reeder stated that fortunately the 

LCRC has some operating reserves that will help but they will decline rapidly.  She added the bigger problem is 

FY18, when LCRC could potentially face a cut of $4.2M.  Dr. Sartor asked if there was potential for negotiation on 

the terms of the contract with Entergy Thermal for utility services.  Mr. Sensenbrenner said he would review the 

contract.  Mr. Davisson said LCRC is looking at all contracts and other ways for cutting costs.  Ms. Reeder said 

those type of studies will be helpful for the short term but the reality is LCRC has to start looking at other sources of 

funding. 

 

Dr. Hamm called for the Chief Administrative Officer’s Report. 

 

Mr. Davisson presented LCRC’s Tobacco-Free Campus policy, which evolved from the previous Smoke-Free 

Environment Policy.  The new policy is consistent with LCRC’s mission.    

 

A motion was made by Dr. Sartor and seconded by Ms. Ryan. 

RESOLVED, with all in favor, to approve the Tobacco-Free Campus Policy. 

 

Mr. Davisson reminded the Board of the presentation at the last Board meeting on the new branding package that 

included a glimpse of the new LCRC logo.  For approval by the Board, he then presented the complete package with 

the new logo, an Identity at a Glance, and complete style guide with samples of templates for letterhead and 

presentations. The consensus of the Board was to not move forward with the package as presented.  Mr. Davisson 

will continue to work with the designer on additional options. 

 

Mr. Davisson gave additional updates.  He said LCRC is still working with LSU on occupying the vivarium.  The 

target date for occupancy is July 1st.  Mr. Davisson added for the new floor, the clinic and vivarium there will need 

to be cost recovery because the expenses of the building will increase.  He reported the 5th and 6th floor furniture is 

being installed and the move-in is imminent.  Mr. Davisson said a meeting to discuss a plan for the use of the clinic 

space is planned for March 1st.   

 

He gave the Board an update on staffing issues for the LCRC Admin office.  There are currently 4 vacancies within 

Admin, in addition to one employee out on medical leave and another just finishing maternity leave.  The 

Administration office is running on 3 full-time people, 2 contractors (IT and EHS) and 1 half-time person.  Mr. 

Davisson said that given the budget projections, a moratorium has been put on all new hires.  In addition, all 

contracts are being reassessed.   

 

Mr. Davisson reported he has been working on getting an agreement with the partner institutions for samples 

distributed from LCRC’s Biospecimen Core Laboratory.   

 

He reported that he has had several strategic discussions recently with LCRC’s Scientific Leadership to start looking 

at funding. Mr. Davisson and the Scientific Leadership are also reviewing the current definition of the LCRC’s 

programs and how they fit within the current funding LCRC receives, and what are the strengths of the programs.  

Mr. Davisson added the Finance Committee also had a spirited discussion on how the LCRC should move forward.  

He said these discussions will continue and will be brought back to the Board for further input.  There was further 

discussion on how to move LCRC forward.  Dr. Nelson reported there have been informal discussions about UMC 

leasing the LCRC building and tying it into UMC, which could be defined as the main part of the cancer center, 

where all partners would work together.  He said most of the money for an NCI designated cancer center is the 

clinical revenue and a problem for the LCRC is there is no clinical partner.  There was further discussion on the 

idea.  Dr. McDade pointed out that not everyone who takes care of patients in the city is on board with such an idea.  

He suggested finding a way to jointly merge programs in a way that allows clinical revenues to flow through all of 

the partners.  Dr. Hollier and Mr. Davisson will do some research to see if the concept would be viable. 
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